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Ref. No. FFWPUI 2013-121 
To  : Regional Presidents, National Messiahs, National Leaders 
From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 
Date  : 9.7 by the Heavenly Calendar in the 1st year of Cheon Il Guk (October 11, 2013)  
Re.    : Personnel Appointment 
 

May the blessings and love of the Heavenly Parent and True Parents be with all regions and 
mission nations. 

 
This is to announce an appointment and leadership change in accordance with the 

instructions of the True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind.  
Rev. Kyeng Seuk Lu has been appointed to the position of president of FFWPU Korea. 

Rev. Lu is a blessed second generation member who has served in the public mission in Korea, and 
also served as a missionary to Georgia. Dr. Chang Shik Yang will step down from his position as 
Chairman of the Unification Movement in Korea. 

Dr. Yang will continue to serve as the International Vice-President of FFWPU and will also 
take up an important mission at the Universal Peace Federation.  

These changes were effective as of 9.6 by the Heavenly Calendar (October 10, 2013). 
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